Hess, Raymond

Subject: FW: EMCD Bridge Project

From: City of Ann Arbor Transportation Commission <TransportationCommission@a2gov.org>
Sent: Wednesday, December 15, 2021 1:31 PM

To: 'Seth Peterson’ <XXXXXXXXXXXX>

Cc: Hess, Raymond <XXXXXXXXXXXX>

Subject: RE: EMCD Bridge Project

Seth,

Thank you for contacting the City of Ann Arbor Transportation Commission. Your comment concerning the East Medical
Center Bridge will be provided as a communication item on the January 19 Transportation Commission Agenda. Please
be aware you can also share your comments with the Commission at their meeting 7 PM tonight via Zoom as part of the
public comment period.

Transportation staff are also copied here so that they are also aware of your comment.
Respectfully, (And wishing you the best for the holiday season)

Eli Cooper, A.1.C.P.

Transportation Program Manager

City of Ann Arbor | Guy C. Larcom City Hall | 301 E. Huron, 4 th Floor - Ann Arbor - Ml - 48104
734.794.6430 (O) | Internal Extension 43710

ecooper@a2gov.org | www.a2gov.org

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This e-mail, and any attachments, is for the sole use of the intended recipient(s) and may
contain information that is confidential and protected from disclosure under the law. Any unauthorized review, use,
disclosure, or distribution is prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply e-mail,
and delete/destroy all copies of the original message and attachments.

Thank you.

From: Seth Peterson <XXXXXXXXXX>

Sent: Wednesday, December 15, 2021 9:52 AM

To: City of Ann Arbor Transportation Commission <TransportationCommission@a2gov.org>
Subject: EMCD Bridge Project

You don't often get email from XXXXXXXXXXXX. Learn why this is important

This message was sent from outside of the City of Ann Arbor. Please do not click links, open attachments, or follow directions
unless you recognize the source of this email and know the content is safe.

Hello Transportation Commissioners:
I'd like to share my perspective on the recent images shared for tonight's meeting:



WIDEN BRIDGE
TO WEST SIDE

EDICAL CENTER DR

I'm very glad to see a path shown that connects to the underpass. My primary concern is that this path doesn't continue
over the bridge. There is still a narrow sidewalk shown on the west side of the bridge. While a wider sidewalk on the
east side would be great and | fully support it, very few people on bikes would cross 4 lanes of traffic from West Medical
Center Drive to use it--especially since there is no curb ramp once they get across the street. They will continue to use
the sidewalk on the west side even if it remains narrow. The "sidewalk" bicycle counts reflect that there is actually a
little more bicycle traffic on the west side. | would hope that if the University isn't willing to fund a complete street,
then the city can make up the difference--especially since, as has been discussed, it isn't widenable after it's built.

| fail to understand how we can add 11 feet of width for a motor vehicle lane, but 5 more feet for people on foot or
wheels (of which there are literally hundreds) is a bridge too far (so to speak). Our transportation network, especially
where there is a heavy mix of road users, should defer to the vulnerable road users and accommodate motor vehicles
rather than the other way around. | appreciate your time.

Thank you,
Seth Peterson
523 S 7th St, Ann Arbor, MI 48103



